
 

 

April 26, 2022 

 

Dear Family Member, 

Today, we conducted resident COVID testing and need to notify you that we did have a couple 

results come back positive.  As I stated last week, the positive cases we are seeing are residents 

without any symptoms.  Many times we are having residents who were previously positive but 

over 90 days ago, therefore being counted as a new case.  Tomorrow we will start our weekly 

testing of employees.   

I’d like to remind you of the protocols we have when we have confirmed resident cases in the 

facility.  We will increase the symptom checks from once a day to three times a day.  All 

residents who have been exposed to the positive residents will be isolated.  All communal 

activities and dining will be canceled.  Staff who care for those residents who are confirmed 

positive or suspected, will wear N95 respirators, eye protection, gowns and gloves.  There will 

be more of an emphasis of proper hand hygiene and use of sanitizer.   

Please be sure to wear your mask at all times, covering both your mouth and nose.  There have 

been a few incidents recently that our staff have had to intervene when visitors were not wearing 

their face masks appropriately.  The number of positive cases are on the rise once again across 

NY.  Again, if you are not feeling well, or even have a cough, please refrain from visiting, and 

help us prevent the spread of COVID.   

Thank you for your cooperation and understanding. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Fortunato Scerbo III 

Administrator 

 


